


While these changes reduce the administrative burden surrounding conference activity, it is
nonetheless critical that we maintain a heightened level of oversight to ensure vigilant
stewardship of conference-related funds. To achieve a sustained level of integrity, OAs
should continue to follow their internal approval procedures for conferences and related
events, including Administrator (or designee) approval of all events.

To recap:
Conference Approvals by the Deputy Secretary

Conferences and related events over $500,000 must be approved by the Deputy Secretary.
Conference packages must be submitted to the Deputy Secretary no later than 45 days prior to
the event and should include:

OA Management Approval Memorandum

Conference synopsis;

Cost estimate and breakdown;

Estimate of local and non-local OA attendees;

Evidence that attempts were made to secure a competitively-priced venue; and
Conference Agenda

Reporting of Conferences Greater Than $20,000

Bi-weekly reports must be reported to the Office of Financial Management (B-30) for all
conferences exceeding $20,000. We will consohdate this information and report to the Office
of the Inspector General.

We will continue to monitor legislative and OMB-directed changes to conference oversight
and will make policy changes as necessary. In the meantime, please feel free to direct any
questions to Andrew Julian (x65623) or to Shelly Davis (x66092).




